Dear Mr McGill,

Thank you for your request for information, which was received on 16/05/2019. You requested the number of visits to early years, primary, secondary state schools, FE / HEI colleges and English independent schools (including education visits overseas) by Nick Gibb MP since 29th November 2018 to Wednesday 15th May 2019. Broken down by:

- 1) OFSTED grading
- 2) Type of school (including free school, grammar, studio etc)
- 3) Region
- 4) Date of visit
- 5) Name of school

I have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The majority of the schools the Minister visits are arranged as a result of an invitation. This data starts from 29/11/2018 and ends on 15/05/2019.

A copy of the information requested; 4) Date of visit and 5) Name of School is attached in the format requested.

Under section 21 of the Act, the Department is not required to provide information in response to a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you. The information you requested; 1) OFSTED grading 2) Type of school (including free school, grammar, studio etc) 3) Region, is available from the website https://get-information-schools.service.gov.uk/ and https://www.ukrlp.co.uk/. If you do not have access to the Internet at home, you may be able to use facilities at your local public library.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder.

Most documents produced by a government department or agency will be protected by Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright information please see The National Archives website - http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-framework.htm.

Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office's website at www.ipo.gov.uk.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled, you should make a complaint to the Department by writing to me within two calendar months of the date of this letter. Your complaint will be considered by an independent review panel, who were not involved in the original consideration of your request.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint to the Department, you may then contact the Information Commissioner's Office.

Yours faithfully,

Jessica Vine

Name of school	Date of visit
Pimlico Academy, Pimlico	26/01/2019
All Saints Catholic School and Technology	
College, Dagenham	31/01/2019
King Edward VI Handsworth School for	
Girls, Birmingham	07/02/2019
Lloyds Bank Advanced Manufacturing	
Training Centre (AMTC)	28/02/2019
Patchway Community School, Bristol	21/03/2019
St Stephen's CE Junior School, Bristol	21/03/2019
John Cabot Academy, Bristol	21/03/2019
Great Yarmouth Charter, Great Yarmouth	04/04/2019
Woodkirk Academy, Wakefield	09/05/2019
Elliot Hudson College, Leeds	09/05/2019